



Newsletter

12th February 2021

Dear parents/carers,

Here is your video newsletter

Please click on this link to view it: https://vimeo.com/511601609

Alternatively, you can go on our website and click on the newsletters section to find it.

If you have been unable to view it, continue reading below.

I cannot believe I am writing this at the end of the half term! It has been a rollercoaster of emotions and challenges but I am so proud of the Virginia community! First of all, I am proud of all of our children, for showing enthusiasm, resilience and kindness despite being faced with something so unprecedented. I am grateful to our families for their support and willingness to stick by the children and their teachers, to enable great learning to happen. Finally, I would like to say a huge thank you to all staff here who have gone above and beyond every single day to ensure every single child is able to access excellent quality education.

As infection rates begin to slow down and the vaccination programme is in full swing here in Tower Hamlets, we are hoping that soon we may be able to open our doors again. The Government has hinted that we may be able to do so in some form from the 8th of March, but at the moment we have no details as to whether it will happen and how it will look like. What we do know is that we are ready to resume online learning on the 22nd of February and we have invited some children back into school from then as well.

In the meantime, I wish you all a restful half term with lots of opportunities to spend great quality family time.

Stay safe, healthy and kind

Best wishes,

Barbara Lo Giudice, head teacher